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Pledge of Allegiance: 7:00 PM 

 

Board Attendees: Tony McClure, Don Spearing, Cal Roberts, Mike Wyckoff, Dan 

Charles, Tom Yost, Dan Grey, Dom Tarzia, Vic Gurinowitsch and Mike Sabat 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the May 2023 meeting was read by Mike Wyckoff. 

Motion was made and minutes were approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Cal Roberts provided the Treasurer’s Report for the club. Treasurer’s 

Report was approved. 

 

Membership Report: Mike Wyckoff provided a membership report: 9 Board of Directors, 

13 Reduced Rate Members and 300 Social Members for a total of 322 out of the 350 

limit. We also have 36 Life Members, 4 Honorary and 4 Jr. for an additional 44 with total 

of 366. 

 

Mike Wyckoff had no applications for Social membership. 

 

In County League news, Vic Gurinowitsch reported that legislators are considering new 

gun control legislation. Mike Sabat reported that the summer Conservation Youth Camp 

is scheduled for July 23rd to the 29th. The cost is $250/child and the child must complete a 

Hunter Safety course before the camp starts. The club is sponsoring two children. If 

interested, send an email to gvsc101@gmail.com to get the process started. They are also 

looking for counselors to assist with the camp. Counselors must pass the PA Background 

Check. 

 

Mike Sabat also reported the Youth Field Day in Midland is scheduled for July 15th. 

There will be various activities for the children and lunch will be provided. Registration 

is required. 

 

Mike Wyckoff did the first reading of a By-Law change to require new members to have 

a current Concealed Carry Permit. Second reading will be at the July meeting to be 

followed by a vote. Mike Wyckoff also covered a change to the Membership Application 

to include organizations applicant belongs to. 

 

Youth Shooting is done and will start in September and go through December. Youth 

Archery will start in January 2024 and will go through May 2024. 

 

The trap range and the two new pistol ranges are closed while excavating work is being 

done. They will be opened when done. 

 

Dan Charles reported that one of the new pistol ranges has been in use. Members are 

reminded that they are for pistols only and ARs are not to be used on these ranges – this 

includes AR pistols. Members are also reminded to pick up their brass when done.  

mailto:gvsc101@gmail.com


Green Valley Sportsman’s Club 

General Meeting Minutes 

June 8, 2023 

 

  2 of 2 

The bridges across the creek to get to the trap ranges and new pistol ranges are not for 

vehicles. Members can park at the cul-de-sac or by the Archery building, 

 

Joe McMullen talked about the Pig Roast this Saturday. Lunch will be at 2:00 PM. Mike 

Wyckoff reported that 38 adults and 6 children are signed up. All ranges will be closed 

on Saturday. 

 

Mike Sabat reported the Small Bore Banquet was held.  Rachael Sabat received awards 

for having over a 290 average and for being the most improved shooter on the team. 

 

Don Spearing reported that Farm & Home sells a device to pick up brass. Roll it over the 

ground and it will pick the brass up. 

 

Dan Charles reported that the lake has an algae problem. Members were solicited for 

ideas to solve this. 

 

Dan Charles also solicited member’s input to obtain an auger to dig fence posts by the 

Pavilion. 

 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:37 PM. 


